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YSGOL MAES Y MYNYDD WEEKLY NEWSLETTER


Friday 26th October








Safe Walking around school





The green markings around school are the Safe Walking routes should the playground be icy. We hope we won’t need them too often but as winter approaches green paths will be gritted first. Please ensure you follow the paths to avoid slippery surfaces.





Severe weather:


We are now approaching winter and the threat of severe weather is upon us.


If we need to close the school due to severe weather we will send a text alert to parents, inform Heart FM – who announce school closures and put the closure on the Wrexham Council website and our own school website. This could be at the start of the day or to close the school part way through the day.  Please could you avoid phoning the school unless absolutely necessary in these circumstances.


When there has been overnight snowfall, we make the decision as early as possible as to whether school is open or closed. In the event of severe weather we may delay the start of the school day in order for us to prepare the school for opening.  Our general principle is to open the school whenever possible – we use our knowledge of the school site, the weather forecast and our staff availability to do this. All of these help decide if we open, close or partly open.


 Please can you make sure the school office has your up to date mobile numbers. 
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Attendance


Whole School Attendance





15th- 19th October – 93%





Class of the Week





15th – 19th October


Class: Ash – 95.3%








Residential Trips





Years 2 – Pentrellyncymer 


Year 4 – Nant BH


Year 6 – Cardiff





If you would like to reserve a place for your child on one of the residential trips, please send in your deposit and forms by 16/11/2018.


You can now pay online for residential trips at � HYPERLINK "http://www.wrexham.gov.uk/maesymynydd" �www.wrexham.gov.uk/maesymynydd�





If you have lost your login details, please contact the school office.


Thank you








FANCY DRESS DISCO





Thursday 8th November


Reception, Years 1 & 2 – 4:15 – 5pm


Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 – 5:15 – 6pm 


£1.50 per child which will include a drink and sweets.


Refreshments will be available in the top hall for people wishing to wait for their children. 





� HYPERLINK "https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiE9tHXuf7dAhUO36QKHZghCNUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://the-peak.ca/2016/10/your-last-minute-halloween-costume-survival-guide/&psig=AOvVaw0txBwOvln_-crTqRkjmZp_&ust=1539349431668343" ���
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16th November 


Shoeboxes in please!





16th November


Deposits in for Residential Trips





9th November


Closing Date for Secondary Admissions





8th November


Fancy Dress Disco








6th November


School opens to pupils





For your calendar:





IMPORTANT!!!  


School Meals





There will be a major change in our policy regarding debt on school meal accounts, implemented with effect from 05/11/18.





Wrexham School Meals are unfortunately no longer able to continue allowing parents and guardians of primary school pupils to run up debts on meal accounts, and from 05/11/18 you must ensure that all school meals are paid for in advance. This is the same system currently in place for high school pupils in Wrexham.





Any existing debts must be cleared by that date, and we will not serve any meals to pupils whose accounts are in debt, you will need to provide a packed lunch.





If you have any queries, or require assistance in agreeing a payment plan for existing debts, please telephone 01978 315645.


Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.








Year 6 only


Secondary Admissions – September 2019





You can now apply online for a place in Secondary school for your child.





The closing date for Secondary school admissions is 


9th November 2018. 


Please make sure you apply for a place before this date





The link is:


� HYPERLINK "https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/english/education/admissions_secondary.htm" �https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/english/education/admissions_secondary.htm�








Nursery only


Reception Admissions – September 2019





You can now apply online for a place in Reception for your child.





The closing date for Reception admissions is 


23rd November 2018. 


Please make sure you apply for a place before this date





The link is:


� HYPERLINK "https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/english/education/admissions_reception.htm" �https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/english/education/admissions_reception.htm�








Breakfast Club





We recently sent out a letter from Wrexham Council informing you of a new charging and booking system for Breakfast Club which was due to start after half term.





We have now been advised that they are postponing this until 


8th January 2019
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Bikes/Scooters


Please leave all bikes and scooters at the bike rack near the main entrance.





The previous rack on the playground is not to be used please.





Thank you for your co-operation.








� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://teams4u.com/wpcms/wp-content/themes/teams4u-theme/images/logo.png" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


Shoebox Appeal 2018





We will be collecting shoeboxes on behalf of Teams4U who are based in Wrexham.


Please see their website for lots of information and ideas.


� HYPERLINK "http://teams4u.com/" �http://teams4u.com/�





Teams4U have dropped off some spare boxes. Please ask at reception if you would like one.





All boxes to be in by Friday 16th November please!








Health and Safety Reminder





For Health and Safety reasons no driving or parking on the staff car park is allowed unless you are a blue badge holder, even if the chain has been left off the gate.


Only authorised taxis are to come onto the school car park.


 If you have ordered a taxi please make sure you tell the taxi firm they must NOT drive onto the car park and not to block the school gates.





We thank you for your help in keeping everyone safe.








EMERGENCY PROCEDURES


All schools are required to have emergency procedures.


This may involve an evacuation drill or sheltering (lockdown) drill dependent upon the circumstances.


Following a practice evacuation or sheltering/lockdown drill, parents/carers will be informed that a practice has taken place via the weekly newsletter. Further information is available on the school website. An evacuation drill took place on Friday 19th October 2018.











Website:


https://maesymynydd.cymru





Phone


01978 832970





Contact


Information:





Email:


mailbox@maesymynydd-pri.wrexham.sch.uk








